

Newsletter Man-of-Honor Society

Editor: Rosie Carr Volume: 7 Issue: 4 Date: August - September 2015

Special Salute from the President



This young lady always has a smile on her face and everywhere you go it seems like she is in the area. Meet Mary (Mary) Mulder. Mary has made quite an impression on the Man of Honor after becoming an Associate Member only a few years back. She has probably sold more raffle tickets since joining the organization than any other of our members. She is not bashful when it comes to selling raffle tickets as she strongly believes that everything she does is for a great cause, helping military members and Veterans and their families in need. Mary took the bull by the horns this year and was part of the reason our Harley Honor Run was such a success. She is always available to help when needed. She enjoys attending our meetings and she is never shy about

making suggestions or asking questions, which are always welcomed. It is indeed a pleasure to have her involved in our activities. Mary Mary Mulder you have earned the respect of the Man of Honor Society and there is no doubt in anyone's mind that you are A TRUE MAN OF HONOR, and we salute you.

Written by Bernie Knippel

2015 MOH Golf Tournament



After many weeks of preparation, my able bodied assistant, Mark Lyon, and I were ready to roll with the 2015 MOH Golf Tournament. It was a great tournament and a great time. The weather was absolutely beautiful and enjoyed by all. Some shot great and some not so great. We started the day with a few instructions to the golfers. We then had a moment of silence to honor two of our fallen veterans, Roger Hicks and

Bill Hommerding who were always part of the event. We then-



had a nice surprise for our photographer and the lady who took care of the refreshments. Jim Fust presented

Vixter Harness with a sash and a crown and she became the Duch-



ess of the Tournament. I then gave Char Goretski a sash as well and then placed a crown upon her head and made her the official Queen of the 2015 MOH Golf Tournament. Both were very surprised by the event and loved it.

(See Golf Tourney - pg 2 col 2)

The newsletter will be published approximately every two months.

Submit any articles in writing to: Rosie Carr 715-571-9620 or email: ricrosiecarr@charter.net Letter from the Prez....



Jeff Morgan SFC E7, ARNG, Retired

Hello Everyone.

I sure hope your summer is going well. It's going by much too fast, as it usually does.

Anyway any activities that have happened since our July meeting is being written about by the people who stepped up and got the job done. Thank You!!

Just a few examples: Fill-a-Backpack, Flag ceremonies at the Fair, and the 2nd Man of Honor Fun Run. My bride and I were gone most of the month of August so we missed those events. One point of interest in our up coming meeting, The nominations for the Offices of Vice President and Treasurer.

As I have nothing else to report, I'll take this time to say THANK YOU!!! I try to say thanks to all involved when that event takes place. I know I may miss someone and that is unfortunate and certainly not intentional. So without further ado... THANK YOU ALL for what you do to help achieve and maintain the highest standards of the Man of Honor Society! Hope to see you all at the meeting. Go and enjoy the summer.

GOD bless you and the UNITED STATES!

INTEGRITY - HONOR - CONCERN

Con't from Pg 1, Golf Tourney)

On with the winners:



A Flight Mark Lyon Jim Bittner Jeff Morgan Al Morasch



B Flight Bob Steinke Dave St Clair Bernie Kreuzer Gordy Steinke



C Flight
Al Kucil
Jen Ott
Mouse Kucil
Angel Davis

Event Winners: Closet to the pin on #5 was Dan Toivonea and closest on #9 was Jim Light. Long drive for men was Tim Beson and for the women was Terria Fust. Long putt on #6 went to Frank Radigan. Congratulations to all the winners.

After golf, off to the clubhouse for dinner. Peggy Wold did a great job with the potatoes, salad and everything to go along with the great steaks prepared to



perfection by Chefs Teddy Williams, Ken Henkelman and Danny Hommerding. Beverages were available and all seemed to enjoy that as well. (Thanks Lucy). All 72 golfers received a door prize



donated by many of our local supporters. A special thanks to Jim Neitzke for all he does supporting the MOH. I would normally stand

President:

Jeff Morgan Cell: 715-203-3211

Vice-President:

Ric Carr Cell: 715-212-1348

Secretary:

Bernie Knippel Cell: 715-803-8039

Treasury:

Julie Mahr Cell: 715-301-6799

Sergeant-at-Arms:

John Fust Sr. Cell: 715-370-5007

on a chair and look him in the eye to say thank you but Jim had other business to take care of on this day.

Everyone Mark and I spoke with after the tournament had great things to say and we appreciate that. Many are looking forward to our next outing. We thank everyone for playing in the tournament and hope we will see all of you again next year.

Written by: Bernie Knippel, Chairman 2015 MOH Golf Tournament

July 15, 2015 \$2,500 MetLife Donation



It all started in early July 2015. I got a call from V.P. Ric Carr letting me know someone wanted to gift us some money. After several attempts at phone tag, Lorali Soppe and I got to speak. Not only were the Man of Honor offered \$2,500 dollars as a gift from MetLife they also invited a limited number of MOH people to attend a Woodchucks game on a night MetLife sponsored. After a short time of icebreaking, Brats & Beer, the game was about to start. Mr Dave Monk did the introduction and the presentation of the giant check made out to Man of Honor Society for \$2,500!! The Man of Honor THANKS

MetLife for their very generous gift, and also the invite to the Woodchucks Baseball Game Activities.

A VERY special Thank You to Lorali Soppe who coordinated the entire affair and to Dave Monk for his kind words during the presentation. MetLife should be very proud to have great people like these working on MetLife's behalf. Once again we wish to Thank MetLife for that generous gift and for all they did to make the evening visit a memorable experience.

Jeff Morgan, President

MOH at Wisconsin Valley Fair



The Man of Honor Society of Marathon County proudly presented the colors prior to the Eli Young Band show on Friday, the 7th of August. There were several generations of military involved in the presentation. Bottom left



to right, Jim Fust, Duke Treu, Connie Allman (Bernie's daughter), John Fust Sr., Tom Fust and Bernie Knippel. Top Left to Right is John Fust Jr. (Son of John Sr.) and Mark Lyon. Also, all the Fust's except John Jr are brothers. Presenting the Colors at the Fair is always a very special event for the Man of Honor and we are very proud that the Wisconsin Valley Fair extends the invitation to us each year.

Written By Bernie Knippel

Funds Committee Update

The Funds Committee had fourteen requests that were paid by the Man of Honor Society from July 11, 2015 to present.

Requests paid:

Food/Gas - \$430

Food/Gas - \$100

Funeral - \$200

Funeral - \$200

Honor Flight Donation - \$1,000

Medical - \$130

Rent - \$550

Rent - \$550

Rent - \$500

Rent - \$715

Utilities - \$70

Utilities - \$293

Utilities - \$445

Veteran's Memorial - \$500

Total paid this period: \$5,683.00

The total requests paid for the year is \$9,776.00.

Flag retirement drop off box at the Clubhouse and "The Jim".

2nd Oldest Person in the **Man of Honor Society**



Harry Alvey is currently under hospice care at Forest Park Village in Wausau. Harry recently advised Lisa Hessel a social worker that "I would like to become a member of the MOH Society, because of all the good work they do." Harry is a retired Torpedo man's Mate Chief Petty Officer who spent 21 years in the United States Navy. Harry turned 91 years old on August 16th. On August 13th MOH Members Bernie and Gerri Knippel, Rick Sisterman, Ric Carr and Jeff Morgan traveled to Forest Park Village to make this happen. Bernie briefed Harry as to why we were there and then introduced everyone in the MOH and President Jeff Morgan presented him with a white Navy MOH cap, his MOH coin and his MOH Certificate showing his membership into the Society. Harry's daughter Carol Rewey and granddaughter Marnie Schroeder were present for the ceremony as were some of his close personal friends. There was a huge smile

on his face and he said "Thank You" to all of us for granting his wish. I joked with Harry and told him he was now the 2nd oldest person in the Man of Honor Society (Joe McGrath is 94). He found someone's Purple Heart got a big kick out of that. It was a great day for Harry and his family and I can assure you they were all very proud. It was a very emotional ceremony for many of us. It was a wonderful day and an absolute honor and pleasure to make this happen to a very proud retired United States Navy Chief Petty Officer.

Written by Bernie Knippel

After this article was written I was told that Harry passed away on 16 August, his 91st birthday. I was also advised that "This old Salt" will be buried at sea. which was his request.

The Journey of a **Lost Purple Heart**



Around 20 years ago my wife and I bought a cottage in the Harshaw area that needed some remodeling. I wanted to make the living room larger but I needed to move a wall that was

part of a storage room so work began with demolition of shelves and the wall. In part of the wall I found a small box and inside to my surprise I had Medal! Being I had spent time in the military myself, I realized how significant this medal is and I decided then to make it my mission to find the rightful owner.

Since then I had been asking every person I would meet that has had anything to do with our cottage and people that lived in the Harshaw area but had no luck. I went online to see if there was a military site to help, I also talked to Bernie Knippel but he did not know how to go about it so another dead end. Then last fall I told this story to Jim Busko, who had also lived in the cottage for a short time, and he also became very interested in the idea of finding the owner of the Purple Heart. Then on May 7th he called excited with the news. He had been able to make contact with two more people that did know who the owner was and that they lived in Kenosha. However, there was still no telephone number to call to find the family.

This was now turning into Jim's mission as well and he called

> MOH website: manofhonor.org

every Miller in the phone book until he found the family of Curt Miller, who turned out to be the owner of the Purple Heart. Curt had a Army tour in Vietnam as a helicopter mechanic and side gunner, also a tour in the Navy after that. I called and talked to his brother, Mark, and learned that Curt had passed away in 1998. The family had looked for the medal to place it with him but they could not find it. Now that they realized it had been found, they were very excited to get it back.

Now for the good part! On Monday, June 15th, my wife Connie, and I drove down to Kenosha, WI to meet with the family of Curt Miller. We were set to meet them at 5 p.m. and when we arrived they were all waiting outside to greet us and let us know we had found the right place. As I got out of the car his mother, Catherine, gave me the biggest hug even before we got introduced. We then met his brother Mark, sister-in-law Gail, and his sister Jean. I opened the box and gave it to Catherine. She held it and touched the Purple Heart as only a mother can do knowing she was thinking of her son, Curt. We had a great time talking with the family over dinner that day. This was a most moving and exciting day I can ever remember. We now have made new friends forever and the search was over.

I have learned the importance of never giving up on something you know will bring much emotion and joy to others. When you experience something like I have just gone through you know life is full of wonderful things and that this was a day to remember always.

Landelin Koppa Member, Man of Honor Society

Man of Honor Fun-Run August 22, 2015



Our day was absolutely beautiful. The weather was a perfect 80 degrees, for our 115 mile ride. The ride started at Lucky's Eastside Pub, a huge thank you to the folks there, they provided the riders with breakfast. Ricky made breakfast burritos, hash browns, and also had doughnuts. VERY YUMMY!!! A total of 15 bikes registered, with 30 people on the run, plus of course the Man of Honor Van driven by Ken Henkelman, thanks for being there in case of a breakdown. From Lucky's we rode to The Corral on 52, TKO'S Barrel Inn (Hatley WI) Rachel's Roadside Bar & Grill (Wittenberg), Jen & Tonics (Galloway).Jen & Tonics was our lunch stop. Jenny had pizzas & wings prepared. Everything was DELICIOUS!!! We added

another stop to Corky's Bar (Shanty town) They were having their 7th Annual Car Show. We had some time to spare so why not!!! The Man of Honor ride swept the non-Harley motorcycle category. Dave Nowak (G-Pa) leader of the pack with his "Hardly A Davidson" entered his bike and The Man Of Honor Van. Chad also entered his Honda Shadow, well low behold, Dave pulled 3rd place, Chad got 2nd and the Man



of Honor Van took the 1st place. Once all the fun of winning big, we headed off to our next stop Paper City Lanes, then Piggy's Pub, and finally ending the ride at Lumpy's. There we drew the 50/50 (we had two winners) and drew for the various gift certificates and cash prizes. As it turns out everyone left with a prize. GREAT RIDE, WEATHER, EVERYONE WAS HAPPY!!!!!

Written by Mary Mary and Dan Rigney



Spotlight Of One Of Our Own!

The timing could not be better to recognize our newest "Spotlight". With the 2015 raffle over, meet John S. Fust. John is one of the original members of the MOH Society and also known as the official "Barker" at all of our raffles. John was born and raised in Wausau and graduated from Wausau West High School in 1986. John, a devoted family man, and his charming wife Lynda have two children, Rianna and Carson. He worked for SNE for 19 years and is currently employed at Wausau Supply as a Production Supervisor.

In September 1985 John enlisted in the U.S. Army and was discharged in October 1988 with the rank of SP4. He was assigned duties as a field artillery mechanic after boot camp at Ft Knox Kentucky. He was then transferred to Germany in 1986 and remained there until 1988. His military decorations include the National Defense Service Medal, the Army Good Conduct Medal, the Overseas Service Ribbon and the M-16 Marksmanship Badge.

You know you are at the MOH annual raffle when you hear John "The Barker" Fust getting wound up to sell all the items ready to be raffled off. He is the Master of Gab. He works many hours doing what he does best. He is involved in our parades and recently on Memorial Day took great pride as a member in a ceremony known as "The POW Missing Man Table." As a member of the MOH for the past 11 years it is obvious that this fine gentleman believes deeply in our cause to help military and veterans

families in need.

John has brought great honor to the United States Army and continues to bring honor to his family as well. He is also the proud son of an Army Veteran. John, your devotion to our cause has always been above and beyond. You always walk tall, walk proud and serve as a great example for others to follow. For all you have done, we salute you.

Written by: Bernie Knippel, SMSgt, First Sergeant USAF Retired





Rest In Peace



Obituaries published will include military and Associate members and their family. Their family is defined as parents, in-laws, spouse, children (adopted and stepchildren) and siblings. Contact: Rosie Carr ricrosiecarr@charter.net or 715-571-9620.

Francis J. "Babe" Zynda,



passed away peacefully August 19, 2014.

She was born on February 17, 1923 to Joseph

and Bertha Disher. She married Stanley Zynda on September 28th, 1946. He proceeded her in death on June 6, 1998.

Babe was a wonderful baker and made everyone their favorite treats for their birthdays & anniversaries. She made the best sugar cookies for everyone each holiday and famous biscuits will be missed by all.

Babe was the mother of Roger Zynda, MOH member, Bob, Mary Schmirler and Julie Gardner.

You have our sincere condolences on the loss of your mother.

Donald "Duck" Cook, 68,



of Rib Mountain, passed away on June 3rd at the Wausau Aspirus Hospital, after a two year battle with

bone cancer.

Donald was born on January 9th, 1947 to the late Donald Sr. and Eva Cook in Marshfield, WI. As a child, his parents decided to move the family from Rib Falls to Rib Mt., where he resided for the greater portion of his life.

After graduating from Wausau High School in 1965, he immediately joined he U. S. Navy. During his four years of service, he was stationed at Pensacola Naval Air Station, spending some time on the same ship with his brother, Colin. While serving, Don earned the National Defense Service Medal. He was also a member of the Man of Honor Society in Wausau.

Upon returning home from the Navy in 1970, Don married Marion Lemke and had two children, Jesse and Pam.

He worked in construction for many years, but his passion was tree trimming and removal.

Rarely using heavy equipment, Don often drew crowds to observe the artistic touch he put into his work as he tackled seem-ingly impossible trims and re
served during the Korean from 1951 to 1953 and was awarded the Purple Heart of worked at Illinois Norther road in management at British Armored Car and then for Willett Motor Coach, Inc.

movals with his climbing spikes, ropes and various saws.

He was an avid Packer fan who loved to watch the games with his family and friends. He also loved being outdoors, hunting, tinkering with things in the shed, playing horse shoes, telling jokes and playing jokes on others. Don appreciated a good cigar with a few beers and his friends after a good day's work.

Don is survived by his son, Jesse (Hildy) Cook and daughter Pamela Cook. Don had 4 brothers Colin and Roger (Jan Jordan) Cook, (Man of Honor Members), Keith and Chris Cook and two sisters, Kathleen Kemp and Eileen Neumann.

We are deeply saddened to hear of your loss. Our thoughts are with you.

William D. Hood, 84, passed away June 9, 2015 at Baptist Health Medical Center in Heber Springs, Arkansas.

He was a graduate of Farragut
High School and attended Crane
Junior College and Northwestern
University. Bill was a United
States Army veteran having
served during the Korean War
from 1951 to 1953 and was
awarded the Purple Heart due to
injuries sustained in combat. He
worked at Illinois Northern Railroad in management at Brinks
Armored Car and then for
Willett Motor Coach, Inc. where

he retired from President. He moved to Heber Springs with his wife Harriett Ciolkowki whom he had married in June of 1954. He was a Boy Scout Leader for twelve years and a Volunteer Fireman for the Forrest View Fire Department. After moving to Heber Springs he became an active member of the First Presbyterian Church and the American Legion Post 64 where he served as Post Commander from 2001 to 2002 and also served as the Honor Guard as well as other offices in the post.

William was the father of Robert Hood, MOH member. He had four other sons, Thomas, Richard, and James Hood.

Our thoughts and prayers are with you.

Amelia M. Unertl, 97, of



Wausau passed away on Tuesday. June 30, 2015 at Aspirus Hospice House surrounded by her family.

Amelia was born in Wausau on January 1, 1918, a New Year's baby, to the late William and Grace Kneisl. She married Edward Kurth on November 14, 1934 in Wausau. They raised their four children, William, Nancy, Loren, and Ellen. At an early age, Edward passed away in 1959. Amelia had to learn how to drive, raise the children

while employed at Marathon Press for 15 years. On November 19, 1966, Amelia married Joseph Unertl. Together they enjoyed traveling, especially on their trips to Alaska. Joseph preceded her in death in 1994. Amelia loved socializing, going out to eat, playing cards and doing her word search.

Survivors include her children, Nancy Platta, Loren (MOH member) and Ellen Charles. She Harry will be buried at sea. was further preceded in death by her son, William Kurth.

We are so sorry for your loss. Our thoughts are with you and your family.

Harry Alvey, 91, in Wausau,



WI passed away on August 16, 2015, on his birthday.

Harry had one

daughter, Carol Rewey.

Harry became a MOH member on August 13, 2015.

which was his request.

You have our deepest sympathies on the death of your father.

Man of Honor Society Membership Application



Application to be filled out and turned into one of our members. Please bring a copy of your DD Form 214 or Military ID card with you when you attend your first meeting and show it to one of our officers. At this time you will become a member of the MOH and receive your certificate and coin. Our meeting place is at our Club House 1425 Town Line Road in Wausau, WI 54402. Phone: 715-212-1348. We meet on the 2nd Saturday every other month at 2:00 p.m. (January, March, May, July, September and November).

Today's Date
Name
Rank
Branch
Address
City, State Zip
Home Phone
Cell Phone
E-Mail
Birthday

Happy Birthday



September

- 2 Guy Hartl, US Army
- 2 Terrance Schilling, US Army
- 4 Thomas Westermeyer, Associate Member
- 5 Ted Williams, US Army
- 7 Donna Gosse, Associate
- 8 Richard Jehn, US Army
- 11 Donald Oelke, National Guard
- 13 Alan Butalla, USAF
- 13 Russell Kelnhofer, USAF
- 13 Gerard Winchell, US Army
- 14 Jesse Grieb, US Army
- 16 Wiley Sparks, US Army Special Forces
- 19 Mitch Bottomley, US Navy
- 19 Sean Dean, US Army
- 19 Richard Partridge, US Navy
- 20 Mark Arnett, US Army
- 20 Mike Russ, USMC
- 21 James Wilson, US Army
- 22 William Cybula, US Army
- 22 Hank Dehnel, USAF
- 23 Russell Allen, US Army
- 23 David Nowak, Army NG
- 23 Brian Thompson, US Army
- 24 Craig Tonkin, US Army
- 25 Thomas Beson, USMC
- 25 Doug Hagen, USAF
- 26 Connie Allman, US Army
- 26 Patrick David, US Army
- 27 Gary Luebbe, USMC
- 27 Brad Tonkin, Army NG
- 29 Robert Paul, US Army
- 29 Cheryl Reynolds, US Army
- 30 Frank Bohman, US Army

October

- 1 Rebeca Argiro, US Army
- 1 Leorin Smith, US Navy
- 1 James Webb, US Navy
- 3 James Palmer, USMC
- 4 James Bittner, Army NG
- 5 Dale Carr, US Army

- 5 Gregory Mouzon, US Navy
- 6 James Miller, Army NG
- 6 Clifford Nest, US Army
- 7 Keith Cota, US Army
- 7 Daryl Elmer, US Army
- 9 Anthony Kopchinski, US Army
- 9 Aaron Masterson, US Army
- 10 Ralph McNutt, US Army
- 10 Lawrence Peterson, Army NG
- 10 Robert Piotrowski, US Navy
- 11 Don Londerville, US Army
- 12 Joshua LaFave, US Army
- 12 Amy Miller, US Army
- 14 Kim Brandt, US Army/NG
- 15 Joe Kretschmer, National Guard
- 17 Timothy Gosse, US Army
- 18 Todd Wold, Associate
- 19 Allen Bench, USAF
- 26 Tim Hickman, USMC
- 27 Paul Kern, Army NG
- 27 Rob Peck, US Army
- 30 Richard Baker, US Army
- 30 Robin Schmid, US Army

The winners of \$25.00 for the birthday drawing for July was Charlie Sapp, US Army and for August was Ron Worthey, Sr., US Army.

New Members

We have five new members in our society which brings it to a total of 382. Let's welcome the following:

Thomas Beese, US Army Robert Fandre, USAF Les Kucksdorf, USAF Rick Sisterman, USAF Michael Stahnke, US Army

We are always looking for members to help on our many functions, such as: MOH Raffle, parades, committees, building maintenance, and much more.

Fill a Backpack August 22, 2015 Armory in Wausau



MOH Left to Right: Larry Vinson, Donna Gosse, Billy "Mouse" Kucil, Sissa Hommerding, Brian Thompson, Dennis Holzem, Jacob Petterson and Bill Hendrichs.

United Way's Workplace Volunteer Council: Lori, Jane, Janet (in the back) Dawn and Lisa on the far right.

It's that time of the year again! (Some or all parents are saying it's about time.) Once again the MOH were asked to provide security for this wonderful event. We all arrived around 5:00 a.m. All seemed to be going well until there was no one to let anyone into the Armory. But thanks to Sissa Hommerding and a phone call we were back on track. Fill a Backpack Fill a Need had a very good turnout and over 2800 backpacks were handed out.

Thanks to all who organized the event and all the MOH who helped us out.

Bill Hendrichs, Chairperson

PS: Had some big shoes to fill Bill Hommerding, but hope to do better in the future.

Coming Events:

September 12, 2015 -

Meeting at the Clubhouse at 1425 Townline Road Wausau, WI 54403 at 2:00 p.m. Nomination of officers, Vice President and Treasurer.

September 20, 2015 - Flag Retirement at Ric & Rosie Carr home at 6803 Carnation Avenue at 3:00 p.m. Their will be six boys from the DC Everest Youth Football to help with the ceremony.

September 28, 2015 - Never FREE OF CHARGE. Forgotten Honor Flight at CWA at 8:30 p.m.

October 12, 2015 - Never Forgotten Honor Flight at CWA at 8:30 p.m.

October 17, 2015 - Wills for Veterans Clinic at the Clubhouse to participate if he or she has an 1425 Townline Road Wausau. WI 54403 at scheduled times at 9:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m.

November 11, 2015 - Veterans Day. Time and place will be determined at a later date.

November 14, 2015 - Meeting at the Clubhouse at 1425 Townline Road Wausau, WI 54403 at 2:00 p.m. Election of officers, Vice President and Treasurer.

Check in with Gerri Knippel at the front desk prior to the meeting.

December 5, 2015 - Ham or Turkey Give A Way at the VFW 388 River Drive Wausau, WI 54401 starting at 9:00 a.m.

December 12, 2015 -

Christmas Party at VFW 388 River Drive Wausau, WI 54401. More to follow.

Wills for Veterans Clinic

Man of Honor is willing to open the clubhouse for the Wills for Veterans Clinic again on October 17th. If you don't have a will, now is the time to get one

Wills for Veterans is a program sponsored by Ruder Ware, L.L.S.C. It is designed to assist eligible veterans and their spouses or domestic partner in preparing basic estate planning documents. A veteran is eligible of the game times could change. individual net worth of \$650,000 or less. A veteran and his or her spouse or domestic partner are eligible to participate if they have combined net worth of \$1,300,000 or less.

Appointment times range from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Each veteran should plan on arriving at his or her assigned appointment time and stay for approximately two hours, starting with a movie, during the preparation of his or her basic estate planning documents. Note that a veteran and his or her spouse or domestic

partner may be scheduled at the same appointment time but are considered to be two separate appointment for scheduling pur-

Anyone who is interested please contact: Angie Gonzalez at agonzalez@ruderware.com or 715-845-4336.

Ready for some Football!!

I am ready!! Again this football season the Man of Honor Society will be celebrating the Sunday Packer games at the Club House. If you're going to join us, we ask you to please bring a dish to pass and don't forget to wear your Green Bay Packer gear. We only get together to cheer on the Packer's for the 12 noon and the 3:25 p.m. games on Sunday. Notice I'm ready, are you?

No deflated Footballs!

2015 PACKER				
FOOTBALL				
DAT	TE .	EVENT	TIME	
Pre-Season Schedule				
Thurs	8/13	New England Patriots	6:30 pm	
Sun	8/23	Pittsburgh Steelers	7:00 pm	
Sat	8/29	Philadelphia Eagles	7:00 pm	
Thurs	9/3	New Orleans Saints	6:00 pm	
Regular Season Schedule				
Sun	9/13	Chicago Bears	12:00 pm	
Sun	9/20	Seattle Seahawks	7:30 pm	
Mon	9/28	Kansas City Chiefs	7:30 pm	
Sun	10/4	San Francisco 49ers	3:25 pm	
Sun	10/11	St. Louis Rams	*12:00 pm	
Sun	10/18	San Diego Chargers	*3:25 pm	
Sun	10/25	BYE		
Sun	11/1	Denver Broncos	*7:30 pm	
Sun	11/8	Carolina Panthers	*12:00 pm	
Sun	11/15	Detroit Lions	*12:00 pm	
Sun	11/22	Minnesota Vikings	*12:00 pm	
Thurs	11/26	Chicago Bears	7:30 pm	
Thurs	12/3	Detroit Lions	7:25 pm	
Sun	12/13	Dallas Cowboys	*3:25 pm	
Sun	12/20	Oakland Raiders	*3:05 pm	
Sun	12/27	Arizona Cardinals	*3:25 pm	
Sun	1/3	Minnesota Vikings	*12:00 pm	
Home games in blue. *Start times could shift.				